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Dear Parents and Carers,




                    1st February 2019

I will start by thanking you all for your understanding and support in the decisions made regarding the weather today and yesterday. Although, the snow didn’t arrive as early as forecast yesterday, the ability to send staff with longer journeys home early as pupil numbers reduced meant that nobody had to make a hazardous journey. Today, although at 6am this morning the  school definitely was not as bad as when the Beast from the East hit us last year it was still not possible to be made safe with the amount of snow and ice present. Thank you for engaging with us in learning by sending us snow photos, reading with your child, allowing your children to take part in the girls v boys times tables battles and responding to suggested learning from teachers via google classroom and email. It is great when we can strike a balance between taking time to enjoy the snow and continuing core learning. 

The other big news today is that after waiting several weeks our OFSTED report has been returned to us. You should have received it via email today along with a letter from the Chair of Governors. If you require a paper copy then please ask from the office. It will also be on our website on Monday. I would like to thank all of the staff, governors and children who contributed to the inspection during the day and a huge thank you to all parents who completed the parent view questionnaire and said some lovely things about our school. Full results of the parent view are permanently available via this link: 

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/parent-view-results/survey/result/24648/current
Also this week, well done to our Year 5 and 6 children who participated in the Honiton Learning Community Quicksticks hockey competition on Monday.  Well done too to the Year 6 footballers who played through rain, mud and cold to win 5-1 vs Honiton Primary school on Tuesday. Thanks to Mr Priddle who maintains his 100% managerial record! Later that evening our Y6 Youth Speak local winners performed brilliantly at Maynards school in the Area final. They received great feedback from the judges and this is deserved for all their hard work over numerous lunchtimes. These children will now support Year 5 children for their competition which is on 14th March.  

Thanks to everyone who bought cakes last Friday and to Year 4 parents for the cakes. The sale raised a total of £84.56 for the PTFA. 

Next week we are excited to mark Children’s Mental Health week - please see further details below. 

Yours faithfully,

Mr Perkins
Principal 

News from the children –

Nursery

We have been making snow angels and snowballs.

We have been creating snowy day pictures.

Reception

We have been learning to add together.

We have been doing addition using number lines.

Year 1

We have been learning about bob on the moon.

We have been designing rockets.

Year 2

We have made a book about the Medieval times.

We have been making a Rapunzel drawbridge.

Year 3 

We have had outdoor classroom.

We have been making foil rubbings.

Year 4 

We have been learning about sea monkeys.

We have been making behavior charts.

Year 5

We have started in are new maths books .

We have been dissolving gold dust in hot and cold water.

Year 6 

We have been doing are mok S.A.T.S.

Staff news
Messages

Children’s Mental Health week:

Next week is Children’s Mental Health week! Children will be taking part in various activities in their classes to help them think about their own mental health and in particular number nine of our ‘10 a day choices towards balancing our mental health’ which is to ‘be proud of your very being’.  With this in mind, we are asking all children to have a think about what qualities they have, and what they can do that they should be proud of. Attached with this newsletter is a handprint with some instructions for your child to decorate it.  Throughout next week, as the handprints are collated, you will see a wonderful display take shape outside the hall. As always, if you have any questions or concerns about your child’s mental health or what we are doing in school, please don’t hesitate to come and talk to one of the Student and Family Support team. My thanks to Mrs Newman for organising this important week. 

Year 1 outdoor classroom: 

Next Monday (4th February) is Y1 Outdoor Classroom for both classes. Please come appropriately dressed with wellies and waterproofs, for a morning outside.

Book club volunteers needed - last attempt!

Mrs Luxton is still looking for 3 volunteers to help with our book club project. This involves coming in to school once a week for 30 minutes reading aloud to a small group of children who will be the same each week. Volunteers will need to agree to a DBS check. Please let Mrs Luxton or the office know if you are able to help with this fantastic project. 

School events/Dates 
Week beginning 4th February : Mental Health Week
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Year 1 outdoor classroom (both classes)

Year 3 swimming 
	2AL outdoor classroom 
	Internet safety day

Nursery outdoor classroom 
	2CL/JP outdoor classroom 
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